## PUBLIC SAFETY ADVISORY COMMITTEE REGULAR MEETING January 7, 2014

ROLL CALL: Present were members Dr. Laura Kressler, Mary Thomas, Stan Zirkin, William James, Matthew Inzeo, Eunice Pierre and Cynthia Comproni. Also present were City liaisons Captain Tom Kemp and Mary Johnson. The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m.

MINUTES: The minutes from the meetings on December 10<sup>th</sup> were approved as read.

OLD BUSINESS: Crosswalks – Waiting to determine a date that Celia Craze can come to our meeting to answer our questions regarding crosswalks. Please e-mail Dr. Kressler with the crosswalks with which you are concerned.

Playground Surfaces – Dr. Kressler stated that the EPA has changed policy on playground surfacing as it relates to rubber. It was decided that rubber mulch would not meet requirements due to ADA regulations. Poured in place rubberized surface gets hot in summer and kids may be burned. A vote was taken and PSAC decided on Engineered Wood Fiber. Dr. Kressler will draft a letter with PSAC recommendation to use Engineered Wood Fiber.

NEW BUSINESS: Dr. Kressler stated that there are a number of new referrals that PSAC will soon be receiving.

Planning for the Are you Ready 2014 Event: Greenbelt Homes Incorporated wants PSAC to cosponsor this event. This event will be disaster planning for individuals and family. PSAC will have a table with literature that is informational as well as promoting PSAC, its mission and accomplishments. Ms. Pierre and Mr. Zirkin will check the FEMA web-site and see what information we can use Mrs. Comproni will check on the prices of magnets, flashlights and pens.

Mr. Inzeo will check out the prices of stickers and also assist Mrs. Comproni

Dr. Kressler will work on a PSAC pamphlet

NEW PSAC SHIRTS – New members of PSAC need shirts. Dr. Kressler will look into the costs of the shirts.

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

NEXT MEETING: The next meeting is scheduled for February 4, 2014.